
Yonkers Parking Authority 
Regular Meeting of June 28, 2022 

 

Resolution No. 2022-17 

Moved: Dennis Gallego 

Second: Luis Eleutice 

Vote:  S. Levy, D. Gallego, L. Eleutice 

Yes:   3-0 

Nay:   None 

Abstain: None 

Absent: Jeremiah J. Jerome, Robert Vitulli 

 

          WHEREAS, the Yonkers Parking Authority currently leases office space the 

United State Department of Veteran’s Affairs. and 

          WHEREAS, the current lease will expire on September 30, 2022 and the U.S. 

Department of Veteran’s Affairs would like to extend their contract with the 

Yonkers Parking Authority for two (2) years to expire September 30, 2024, and  

          WHEREAS, the U.S. Department of Veteran’s Affairs has proposed a two 

percent (2%) increase years for the two (2) years, and 

          WHEREAS, it is in the best interests of the Yonkers Parking Authority and the 

United States Department of Veteran’s Affairs to grant this extension, and 

          NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Directors of the 

Yonkers Parking Authority hereby approve the extension and rent increase 

proposed and give permission to the Executive Director to execute this contract. 


